DRrRAFTER’'S NOTE LRB-2316/P1dn
FROM THE MPG:wlj:rs
LEGISLATIVE REFERENCE BUREAU

August 16, 2011

Senator Grothman:

Please review this draft carefully to ensure that it is consistent with your intent.

In addition to the NoTes embedded in the draft, | have a few questions regarding your
intent for the portions of the draft regarding inactive licenses.

1. I have included the barbering manager license and the cosmetology manager license
among the licenses that may be classified as inactive. Is that consistent with your
intent?

2. Under current law, s. 454.12 authorizes the examining board to impose continuing
education requirements for licensees. Do you want to include language in the draft
indicating that a person who holds an inactive license either is or is not subject to any
such continuing education requirements?

3. Under the draft a licensee who holds an inactive license may not practice under that
license or use titles associated with the practice under that license. Please confirm
whether it is consistent with your intent to restrict the use of titles for a person who
holds an inactive license, in addition to prohibiting practice under that license.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions concerning the draft or
this drafter’s note.

Thank you.

Michael Gallagher

Legislative Attorney

Phone: (608) 267-7511

E-mail: michael.gallagher@legis.wisconsin.gov



